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South Mimms Parish Council Notes of the Meeting 

Thursday 7th April 2022 at 7.30 pm at the Village Hall 
 

Present: Cllr McCaffrey (Chairperson), Cllr Thomas ,Cllr Hedison,  

Members of the public in person and via Zoom. 

 

 
Ref 2022/23 * 

1. Welcome from SMPC’s Chairperson who read the mission statement. 
 

2. Apologies for absence were received from the Clerk, Cllr Myers and Cllr Johnson. 
NB IN THE ABSENCE OF THE CLERK FULL MINUTES WERE NOT TAKEN * 
however no resolutions were passed and items were NOTED only.  

3. No declarations of Councillors’ interests pertaining to Agenda items were noted. 

4. The minutes of the last meeting were signed by the Chairperson. 

 

5. Community:  
Suggestions were requested for further structural improvements that could be made in 
the parish that CIL funds could be spent on.  Suggestions were village signs (already 
in hand) and some new goal posts on the green).  Some broken benches were noted 
(already reported to Hertsmere). 
 
Work on the area at the top of Blackhorse Lane is in hand.  

 

6. Planning & Planning Enforcement: 
To Note any Planning Applications and hear any public representations on these 
items –  

49 Blanche Lane, Single story rear extension connected to the main dwelling with a 
link plus other remedial works.   NO REPRESENATIONS 

 

It was noted that:   

i)White Hart Pub, no applications  
ii) The Public Enquiry in to Aggregates Site next to Romani house no new date 
received from Planning Inspector as at the time of agenda publication  
iii) No further news on the suspension of the current Draft Local Plan by Hertsmere.   
iv) No further news on the Ridge Parish Governance Review. 
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7. Finance:   
 

No items to note. 
 

 
8. Any Other Business – It was noted that: 

 
• The village hall committee has kindly cleared two cupboards so that a Book Swap 

can be started – it was suggested that this could include puzzles too. 
• The Pit Stop Kebab Van’s presence has been alerted to the relevant authorities as 

no licenses have been applied for and no price lists are up. 
• Over parking on the green in Brookside was discussed.  The Clerk has raised this 

issue with Hertsmere. 
• The next meeting is 5th May. The AGM will now be part of the June meeting. 

 

The Chairperson thanked everyone for attendance and the meeting finished (time not 
recorded).    


